
NEWSLETTER VOL.1 NO 2
1.0 PREAMBLE

We appreciate God for His faithfulness, love and mercy that has kept us through the first 

half of the term, all glory, adoration and praise to His Name.

We appreciate parents for their unending supports to the management, members of staff 

and our pupils, we pray God bless you and prosper you in all ways.

2.0 REPORTS

During the first half of the term, we had various activities and implemented our E-learning 

fully. Reports of these activities are as below:

Ø COLOUR WEEK: The colour week was held between Monday, 16th October – 

Friday, 21st October, 2022. During the week, pupils participated in various 

“colour activities” ranging from the definition of colours, names of colours in 

different languages to practical on colour mixing.

Ø E-LEARNING: To the glory of God, we improved our E-Learning process by 

introducing virtual learning through projector in our classes. This audio-visual 

class is enhancing the learning ability of our pupils.

Ø COMPUTER BASED TEST (CBT): We also had our first computer based test during 

our continuous assessment for grade 3 – grade 5 in a bid to get our pupils 

acquainted with the modern way of writing examinations

3.0 IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Please kindly take note of the following information:

1. SECOND SCHOOL FEES DRIVE: The second school fees  drive starts on Monday, 

31st October, 2022. Parents should please endeavour to pay their 

child(ren)/ward(s) fees into the school accounts below:

A. EARLY YEARS TO GRADE LEVEL: 

ACCOUNT NAME: GLOTIM INTERNATIONAL ACADEMY LIMITED

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  0461648145
BANK : GTB

B. HIGH SCHOOL: 

ACCOUNT NAME: GLOTIM INTERNATIONAL ACADEMY LIMITED

ACCOUNT NUMBER: 

BANK : FCMB

C. Payment For Tablets, Uniforms, Socks, Etc Can Be Made Into:

BANK: )GUARANTY TRUST BANK (GTB)

ACCOUNT NAME: GLORIA ADEKUNLE

ACCOUNT NUMBER: 0050366023
NOTE: Payments can be made through our GLOTIM APP, POS and TRANSFER. All 
evidence(s) of payment for primary school goes to: 09169721555 and High School: 
07039281685. 

2. SCHOOL BUS FEES DRIVE: From next Monday, 31st October, 2022, all who are 
behind/defaulting in the payment of the bus fees would not be transported to and from 
the school.

3. DRESS CODE/ ETIQUETTE: We are reiterating the position of the school on the 
appearance of pupils/students. All pupils are expected to dress properly to school in 
the designated correct school uniforms. Please note that, any child not properly 
dressed in the correct uniforms will be sent home (after duly notifying the parents) and 
for school bus boarders, such child will not be allowed in the school bus.

 
4. MID-TERM RESULT: Starting from this term, pupils would be allowed to check their 

midterm result online via the school portal. The breakdown of scores for the 
Continuous Assessment is as follows:
a. Online Homefun: 10marks
b. Continuous Test: 20marks
c. Midterm project: 10marks

All pupils should submit their midterm project by Monday, 31st October, 2022 and Mid 
term result will be released by Tuesday, 1st November, 2022.

5. ONLINE PORTAL: Please kindly note that you can check the following on the portal/app

a. follow up on your child(ren) progress

b.   check communication book

c.    make payments

d.   view events/activities and messages from the school

e.   access notes

f. check results

6. All observations, suggestions, complaints and corresponded be forwarded to the 
Admin Desk via these lines:0915  (calls only)    0915  (whatsapp)

RESUMPTION: THE SCHOOL RESUMES FROM MIDTERM BREAK ON MONDAY 31ST  
OCTOBER, 2022

CONCLUSION

In conclusion, this is a critical period in the history of our nation, while we are prayerful, we also  
should at all points be security conscious and teach our children the same too.

We hope to continually receive and enjoy our partnership with every parent and we pray that 
all our needs be met for us by God.

Thank you and have a wonderful midterm break.

GLOTIM INTERNATIONAL ACADEMY ABUJA
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